

DUDDO PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD
 ON 15 SEPTEMBER, 2015, AT THE GABLES, DUDDO. 

The Chair opened the meeting at 8.15pm.
1. Attendance and apologies. 
Attending: Chair Mr Angus McIntosh, Councillors Mrs Lynne Chapman, Ms Rosemary Cott and Mrs June Taphouse. 
Clerk Mr Don Brownlow
No apologies.
2. Declaration of Interests.
None. 
3. Minutes of the Annual Council Meeting and Annual Parish Meeting held on 19 May, 2015. 
The minutes of both meetings were approved by councillors and signed by the Chair.
4. Public speaking. 
The meeting adjourned. 
Rae Huntly, Chair of the Norham & Islandshire Parish Council Association gave a talk on the proposed Neighbourhood Plan, its remit, the numbers of councils expressing an interest and the timeline for carrying out the work and seeing a plan adopted.
Mr Huntly was warmly thanked for his contribution and left the meeting, which resumed at 9.00pm.
5. Matters arising.
i. Road repairs (Item 6i 19/05/2015). Highways had responded to the Council’s concerns regarding the way work had been carried out on the unclassified road from C14 Junction to the B6354 junction. A letter to the Chair from the Head of Technical Services, of 23 June, stated that overlaying rather than planing down the road surface for repair was now the most cost effective approach to this sort of repair, but recognised that, “some issues remain or have been created”. The Maintenance Engineer for the Northern Area would visit and “see what more can be done to improve the situation”.
ii. Abandoned excavation in Duddo, by telephone Box. (Item 6ii 19/05/2015). The Clerk reported that the excavation had now been filled in.
iii. Telephone Box maintenance.  (Item 6iv 19/05/2015). The Clerk apologised for the lack of action on this. A number of painters and decorators had been contacted and he was still waiting on written quotations for the work.
iv. Footpath between Ancroft North Moor and Shoresdean. (Item 10, 19/05/2015). It was now recognised that this did not fall within Duddo PC’s area. Ancroft and Shoreswood PC’s were taking this forward. There was no further news on this.


v. Ambulance cover (item 9, 19/05/2015). The Clerk reported that, as instructed, he had written to Mrs Trevelyan, MP, expressing the Council’s concerns at the level of emergency medical cover in the north of the county. She had written to say that she shared our concern and would seek to raise the issue with ministers. 
The Clerk also noted that the Union Brae & Norham medical practice had expressed concerns in their Spring 2015 newsletter at increasing restrictions on cross-border referrals.
The issue should be on the agenda for the next meeting of the Norham & Islandshire PCA on 12 October. The Chair hoped to attend, with the Clerk.
vi. Interpretation board at Duddo Stones (Item 13, 19/05/2015). The Clerk reported that he had discussed re-siting the board near to the new line of the permissive path with the landowner and would follow this up.
6. Annual Audit.
The Clerk reported that the audit had been signed off by the auditors, BDO, and advertised on the noticeboard. 
An additional fee of £36.00 had been incurred to amend the audit return due to a failure to fully explain a significant decrease in total payments from the previous year, when the Council had paid for the Twizel Bridge interpretation board. 
The Issues Arising report on the audit was circulated to councillors. One point had been raised: the Internal Auditor had made an error in answering ‘no’ rather than ‘not covered’ to a question on petty cash (the Council does not hold any petty cash). 
Councillors examined the audit paperwork and agreed an action plan to address the issues arising: the Clerk was asked to note the issues and raise them with the Internal Auditor prior to the next audit.
Councillors agreed to carry out the annual risk assessment at the next meeting, in November.
7. Finances
The Clerk gave councillors copies of the statement of finances to 15 September. This showed expenditure to date of £415.76 and income to date of £425. With the balance carried forward, this gave a balance of £970.80. Expected expenditure of circa £500 was expected before year’s end, with further precept of £425 due. It was therefore expected to carry forward roughly the same amount (£950) as the previous year. Councillors agreed to consider donations to charities at the next (November) meeting.
The Clerk presented an itemised invoice for stationery expenditure of £17.29 which was agreed and a cheque made out and signed.




8. Shellacres – Signpost on the A698.
Councillor Chapman raised the issue of the lack of signage on the A698. People joining the A698 at Shellacres had no indication of the road number or directions, the existing sign, to Shellacres and Duddo, was directed to users of the main road only. She had experienced people knocking on her door asking for directions.
The Clerk undertook to notify Highways of the problem.
9. NCC consultations. 
i. Core strategy. The final part of the consultation prior to the Examination in Public was starting in October, the clerk would circulate when the details were out.
[bookmark: _GoBack]ii. Satisfaction survey on NCC consultations. Councillors asked that the Clerk register their dissatisfaction, with special regard to the lack of consultation on planning changes announced earlier in the year.
10. Planning applications – update.
The Clerk reported that there were no new applications.
The decision on the Shoreswood Farm wind turbine recovered by the Secretary of State after the former appeal consent was quashed after an appeal to the High Court was expected to be announced soon. The decision had been delayed due to the general election and further consultation on new planning guidance.
11. Correspondence. 
The Clerk reported on correspondence received:
An FOI request to multiple parish councils regarding data protection and security processes which had been answered in consultation with the Chair.
NCC had announced that they will be levying charges on all building waste, not just large, trade waste. Councillors were given copies of the leaflet. Councillors were of the opinion that it would lead to more fly-tipping in the countryside.
The NALC newsletter had raised the issue of transparency and data provision. There was no urgency in responding to this as NALC was seeking further clarification on the issues.
12. Any Other Business
The Clerk suggested that members undertake the annual risk assessment at the next meeting. He circulated copies of the form that had previously been adopted by the Council as a basis for this.
Councillor Taphouse warned that she might have to stand down early in 2016 due to a planned move. Councillors discussed the necessity of recruiting new members: with the existing vacancy in Duddo Ward, the council would be 2 members short and would have no leeway on meeting the requirements for a quorate meeting.



13. Date and place of next meeting.
Councillors agreed a provisional date for the next council meeting at the Gables for Monday 16 November, 2015, at 7.00pm. A provisional date for a further meeting on Monday 18 January at 7.00pm was agreed.
The Chair was thanked for his hospitality and the meeting closed at 9.30 pm.

Don Brownlow, Clerk to the Council
3 Grievestead Farm
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